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September 19, 2018 

 

 

Jay Sekulow, Esq. 

Chief Counsel and Board Member 

American Center for Law and Justice 

1333 Regent University Drive, Suite 101 

Virginia Beach, VA   23464 

 

 Re: Military Religious Freedom Foundation 

  Mikey Weinstein 

  Facebook Postings 

  ACLJ Petitions and Website 

 

Dear Mr. Sekulow: 

 

 As you may recall from prior correspondence our office represents Mikey Weinstein and 

the Military Religious Freedom Foundation. 

 

 Although there were sporadic postings referring to the Foundation as “atheists” back as 

far as 2013, beginning several years ago your references to the Foundation as an “atheist” 

organization on Facebook, in ACLJ petitions and on the ACLJ website articles seem to have 

become “habitual.” 

 

 Since 2016, there are 13 examples of such defamatory statements on Facebook alone.  I 

am attaching to this letter a list of those. 

 

 Apparently, these postings are occurring whenever Mr. Weinstein and the Foundation 

have something in the news that draws your attention; most recently the controversy involving 

Brigadier General John Teichert. 

 

 A number of the ACLJ website postings still appear in response to Google searches and 

thus form the basis of a continuing systemic pattern of defamation. 

 

 You know full well that the Military Religious Freedom Foundation is not an atheist 

organization.  It is a secular civil rights advocacy group of which approximately 96% of its 

current and veteran armed forces clients are Christian, as are about 80% of the Foundation’s 

staffers. 

 

 Whether you like it or not, or believe it or not, Mr. Weinstein and the Foundation work 

very hard for the continued free expression and practice of all. 
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 You are certainly free to express your opinions, or disagreements with positions taken by 

Mr. Weinstein and the Foundation, but you are not free to libel and defame either.   

 

 On occasion my work necessitates that I write to someone who has in all likelihood 

inadvertently published something on the Internet that is defamatory; perhaps by confusing one 

organization with another.  For example, some people seem to confuse the Foundations’ initials 

“MRFF” with “FFRF,” The Freedom From Religion Foundation (whom I do not represent).  

You, however, are an attorney.   

 

 I find it impossible to believe that you do not know that these false statements amount to 

libel.  Surely, the ACLJ has its own legal counsel with whom you consult.  Likewise, it is 

probably safe for me to assume that your insurance carrier would be anxious to explain it and to 

advise you concerning the potential repercussions if it does not stop and the prior postings taken 

down. 

 

 Argue with Mr. Weinstein and the Foundation all you want.  You are certainly free to 

express your views.  Mr. Weinstein has always been open to engaging in full public debate 

concerning the matters that are of interest to both of you.  We ask that you do that, however, 

without defaming Mr. Weinstein or the Foundation or libelously publishing such things on 

Facebook or the ACLJ website. 

 

 

       Very truly yours, 

 

  

 

 

       Randal Mathis 
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